
 

 

 
 The Nottinghamshire County Council (Mount Pleasant, Carlton)(Prohibition of 

Waiting) Traffic Regulation Order 2022 (7249A)(REVISED) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an Order 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, Traffic Management Act 2004, as 
amended, and The Civil Enforcement of Parking Contraventions (County of Nottinghamshire) 
Designation Order 2008 (SI 2008 No. 1086), as amended, the effects of which will be to roads in 
Carlton in the Borough of Gedling:- 
 
1. Proposed No waiting at any time restrictions (double yellow lines) at the following locations:- 
 
 (i) MOUNT PLEASANT (EAST TO WEST SECTION)(both sides) 
 
  from its junction with Southdale Road in an easterly direction to its junction with the 
  north-south section of Mount Pleasant. 
 
 (ii) MOUNT PLEASANT (NORTH TO SOUTH SECTION)(the east side) 
 
  from the northern property boundary of 27 Mount Pleasant in a northerly direction 
  for a distance of 11 metres. 
 
 (iii) MOUNT PLEASANT (NORTH TO SOUTH SECTION)(the west side) 
 
  from its junction with Mount Pleasant (East to West section) in a southerly direction 
  for a distance of 17 metres. 
 
Relevant documents may be inspected at the locations below or by visiting the County Councils 
website – consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
   
 (a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 

7QP. 
 (b) Carlton Library, Manor Road, Carlton, Nottingham, NG4 3AY 
 
The double yellow lines are being introduced to remove parked vehicles from Mount Pleasant at its 
junction with Southdale Road. The main aim of the restrictions is to keep the road clear to allow the 
passage of larger vehicles, especially the refuse lorries. The additional double yellow lines to the 
north of number 27 are to help ensure that the refuse lorries can turn round.  
 
Written objections (stating grounds and quoting ref. 7249A) must be received by me by the  
4th March 2022. 
 
Improvements Manager 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Bilsthorpe Depot 
Bilsthorpe Business Park 
Bilsthorpe 
Nottinghamshire 
NG22 8ST - or by e-mailing TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk  


